
 

 

We haven’t found an obit to date, but we have received information that  

Jason Gill, HHS Class of 1993 passed away February 16, 2005.  

If you have access to his obituary, please email us at:  jimnoel1925@hotmail.com 

The following are excerpts from a gofundme account for Jason. 

TEAM JASON UNITES!!  

Hi friends and family,  

Many of you are aware that our beloved Jason Gill was recently diagnosed with 

stage IV colorectal cancer. The outpouring of love and support has been 

SPECTACULAR. He just finished five rounds of radiation and is gearing up for 

six months of chemotherapy. He is thankful for living in NYC and grateful for 

receiving world class cancer treatment at Memorial Sloan Kettering.  

 

February 19th, 2025 by Mary Brosnan, Organizer 

Dear Team Jason, 

 

It is with deep love and sorrow we tell you all of the recent news.  

 

Surrounded by family and friends, Jason peacefully passed away at home on 

Sunday, February 16th. We covered him with flowers, love letters, photographs and 

wrapped him in his mom’s hand sewn quilt.  

 

We are eternally grateful for all your love and support during this marathon of a 

journey to his final restful home. The amount of love he received in the last several 

months is a testament to what a great friend he was to so many. He was the kind of 

friend you could rely on for a good time as well as showing up when you needed 



him (he moved a lot of couches!) We feel truly blessed to be supported by all of 

you and we profoundly appreciate all the donations and acts of support. In Jason’s 

words “I promise I have not been to Vegas or spent the money on fine wine or large 

steaks.”  

 

We are planning a celebration of life service in Brooklyn in early April. Jannell is 

working to get the date confirmed as soon as possible. Once the details are set we 

will update here.  

 

Love,  

Jannell, Turner and Aaron and “sister” Mary 

 


